
From: Lily Cogdill <LilyCogdill@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
CC: 'Broome, Darryl' <dbroome@aging.sc.gov>

Date: 6/30/2017 10:43:15 AM
Subject: Agape Partners Meeting

I have this meeting as TENTATIVE on my calendar… Is 8/7/17 still good for the Lt. Governor to meet with the LTC
Health Solutions Group/Agape Partners?
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Lily Cogdill
Director of Administration
Office of Lieutenant Governor
P.O. Box 142
Columbia, S.C. 29201
Ph. 803.734.2079
lilycogdill@scstatehouse.gov
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